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PUNCHESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Puncheston Community Council was held on Wednesday 25th March 2015 at Puncheston School at 7.30 p m.
Present were:-  Dr Peter Lilley (Chairman), Messrs Dewi Lewis, Wyn Williams, Gareth Howells,

Mrs Alison Evans, and John Griffiths (Clerk).

1. Apologies

Apologies were received from Mrs Anne Thomas and Cllr Bob Kilmister Pembs County Council.
2. Minutes of the last meeting.
Copies of the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 25th February 2015 had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.
(a) FLOWER BEDS, PUNCHESTON GREEN. The Clerk reported that he had given the vouchers for £100.00 to Mrs Amanda Lawrence, Headteacher, Puncheston School who is to arrange for Mr Martin Batty, Chairman of the School Governors to take charge of the planting and maintenance of the flower beds. He had shown the flower beds to Mrs Lawrence in order to avoid any misunderstanding.
(b) MISSING DIRECTIONAL SIGN. Mrs Alison Evans stated that the sign has not yet been re-erected. 

(c)DOG FOULING IN LITTLE NEWCASTLE. The Clerk confirmed that he had included an item on dog fouling in the February news item.

(d) REFORMING LOCAL GOVERNMENT. During discussion it was agreed that changes will take place to reduce the number of small Community Councils but it was resolved to respond to the Welsh Government stating that the requirement to have a minimum precept of £200,000 was too high. Also the proposal that councillors should not serve for more than five terms was wrong. It would be more sensible to impose an upper age limit and it was agreed that the upper age limit for standing for election should be 76 years of age. Also it was agreed that political parties should not be allowed to put forward candidates at Town/Community Council level and that the formation of political groups should not be allowed at Town/Community Council level.

4. Highway Matters.
(a) DEFECTIVE STREET LAMP. On 10th March 2015 Dewi Lewis had reported to the Clerk that Lamp 803/410 opposite the Drovers Arms was flickering. The Clerk had reported the defective lamp to the Service Line Pembs County Council on the same day.
(b) LITTER. Today Mrs Anne Thomas had reported to the Clerk that there was much litter on the road from Little Newcastle to Letterston. Mrs Alison Evans reported that there was also much litter on the Little Newcastle to Trecwn road. The Clerk to report these matters to the Service Line.
(c) Mrs Alison Evans reported that there was considerable fly tipping in the lane between Hotwells and Llysydefaid. She had reported this to the Service Line.

(d) Mrs Alison Evans reported that the white centre-line road markings and the ARAF/SLOW road markings had been reinstated today at Glanrhyd Bridge.
5. Planning.
(a) Pembs CC 14/1002/PA. Planning application for change of use from agricultural shed to a body repair workshop and extension to shed (partly in retrospect0 at Summerton West, Little Newcastle. The application had been considered by the Planning sub-committee prior to the meeting The sub-committee supported the application
6. Correspondence.
(a) PEMBROKESHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL. A questionnaire was completed regarding reducing the opening times of civic amenity and recycling sites from seven days a week to five days a week.
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(b) PLANNING AID WALES. An invitation received for two councillors to attend a planning training workshop at County Hall on Monday 30th March 1.30 p m to 5.0 p m. There was no volunteer.

(c) ONE VOICE WALES. Invitation received to send motions to the OVW AGM.

(d) Information was received regarding the following:-


(i) The consultation period for Pembs County Council proposals to reorganise its Secondary 


Education in Mid and North West Pembrokeshire.


(ii) Volunteers required for Pembrokeshire Macmillan Cancer Support. Posters to be placed in 
the Notice Boards.


(iii) North Pembs Transport Forum AGM. Posters had been displayed in the Notice Boards.


(iv) Notification of Pembrokeshire Community Energy Event on Thursday 19th March at County 

Hall, Haverfordwest.


(v) Information from BT Payphones on adopting telephone kiosks.


(vi) Clerks and Councils Direct March 2015.
7. Any Other Business.
(a) PUNCHESTON SCHOOL GALLERY. Mrs Alison Evans reported that a new Deed of Appointment to add her as a trustee has still not been completed. Mrs Amanda Lawrence had today sent an email to the Pembs County Council Legal Services Department to expedite the matter.
(b) BROKEN FOOTBRIDGE. Dewi Lewis reported that the footbridge at the start of Public Footpath 78/7 where it meets Bridleway 78/6 is broken and requires repair. The Clerk to report this to Mr Sean Tilling, Public Rights of Way Officer, Pembs County Council.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.35 p m.
Date of next meeting agreed as Wednesday 29th April 2015 at 8.0 p m at Puncheston School.
